

米

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL **NEWSLETTER**

Weekly newsletter 335: W/E 12th July 2019

PLEASE NOTE: Carpark gates are closed between 8.35am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety

Tuesday 9th July 2019

Y1-Y6 sports day - 1st chance - 1.00pm

Wednesday 10th July 2019

- Show 9.30pm £1.50
- Y1-Y6 sports day 2nd chance - 1.00pm

Thursday 11th July 2019

New Rec meeting 11.00am & 2.30pm

Friday 19th July 2019

- Y6 Leavers assembly -9.15am
- Break up for Summer

Thursday 5th Sept 2019

Children return to school

Good-bye from Mrs. Armstrong

I have hugely mixed emotions about my decision to retire – I'm happy to be going to spend more time with my family – especially our grandchildren – but I am overwhelmingly sad to be leaving our school; we've achieved so much over the years and I feel like I'm leaving before I've had chance to see all of the good things that are still to come!

The children are a delight and I will miss them tremendously – they make me laugh, cry, and they make me immensely proud. They are caring children who always try their best and we know that they are happy and proud of our school. This doesn't happen by magic – everyone in the school community works as a team, but it is the dedication and commitment of our staff to do their best for every single pupil, no matter how long it takes, that makes such a difference. It's been a privilege to work with them all.

Thank – you to all parents and carers – we all want to do our very best for your children and I'm grateful to you all for supporting us.

Having said how sad I am to be leaving, I'm so pleased that I'm leaving the school in such a 'happy place'. I'm delighted that Mrs. Wood will be the headteacher from September and I know the school will go from strength to strength under her leadership.

I wish you all a happy summer holiday and send you all my good wishes for the future.



米

米

米

※

*

米米米

米

※

Breakfast Club

Due to increasing numbers, from September, children attending our free Magic Breakfast Club will need to wait outside until 8.15am. It is great that so many children are attending; however, having so many children waiting in our small office area is causing health and safety concerns.

Please remember that if you need your child to be in school before 8.15am, we do offer breakfast club from 7.30am.

Year 6 Leaver Trip

Year 6 had an amazing time on their leaver's trip to ROF59 activity centre. We were so impressed by how brave everyone was and how they were willing to take a risk even if they were nervous. They

made us very proud by giving everything a go and the staff at the centre commented on what a great group they were.





Happy Birthday for the coming week to:

Bonnie Marsh Colin Sheraton Myah

米

米

米米

Thompson

Kaitlyn Dorward Kadie Paul

Cheeseborough Jack

Smith Jessie

Summer Term Breakdown for Attendance

- 0 days missed = 100%
- 1 day missed = 98.27%
- 2 days missed = 96.55%
- 3 days missed = 94.82% WILL NOT RECEIVE THE TREAT

Please note that a penalty notice may be issued if a leave of absence is taken without permission.

Attendance Awards

Congratulations to the following classes for winning the attendance awards for week ending 5th July:

KS1:Y1 & Y2 96.67% KS2:Y6 98.57%

Behaviour Awards

Congratulations to the following children who achieved the SILVER award this week

Callum Conlin



Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page

Teachers2Parents (App)

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School

WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk



FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL
